Masses, Intentions, Daily Readings & Meetings to Remember: The family and friends of the listed Intentions are urged to attend Mass and receive Holy Communion on that day; this is a reason the Intentions are published.

—The **Rosary** is prayed ½ hour prior to Daily & Weekend Masses.

#### **Sunday August 2**

Ex 16:2-4, 12-15/Eph 4:17, 20-24/Jn 6:24-35

8:30 AM +Clara Heidt

10:30 AM Our Parish Family

### **Monday August 3**

Nm 11:4b-15/Mt 14:13-21

8:00 AM Communion Service

#### **Tuesday August 4**

Nm 12:1-13/Mt 14:22-36

8:00 AM +Dean Leingang

8:30 AM Eucharistic Adoration until 6:00 PM

#### **Wednesday August 5**

Nm 13:1-2, 25-14:1, 26-29a, 34-35/Mt 15:21-28

8:00 AM + John Janzer

#### **Thursday August 6**

Dn 7:9-10, 13-14/2 Pt1:16-19/Mk 9:2-10

**8:00 AM** +Leo Dillman

8:30 AM Eucharistic Adoration until 1:00 PM

### **Friday August 7**

Dt 4:32-40/Mt 16:24-28

8:00 AM +Deacon Larry Dorrheim

#### **Saturday August 8**

Dt 6:4-13/Mt 17:14-20

**3:00 PM** *Confessions* 

**4:00 PM** +Louie, +Henry, +John and +Raymond Zander

#### **Sunday August 9**

1 Kgs 19:4-8/Eph 4:30-5:2/Jn 9:6:41-51

**8:30 AM** + Anton Hopfauf

**10:30 AM** Our Parish Family

#### **Baptismal Preparation Classes**

Baptismal classes will take place once a month. Each class will be held the first Sunday of every month at 4:00pm in room 100. Class for August will be held on August 2. Church of St. Joseph requires each couple to take baptism class before the birth of their first child. Please call the parish office at 663-9562 if you have any questions or would like to sign up for a class.



All Military members & their families, Benjamin Wanner & All seminarians. Mike Boechler, George Kary, Tony Paul, Evelyn Schmidt. LaDonna Schoengarth. Pat Vandal. Lisa

Evelyn Schmidt, LaDonna Schoengarth, Pat Vandal, Lisa Mason, Brenda Heid, Lyle S., Danielle Wyatt, Ann Doll, Russell Benidsh, Peter Hellman, Dorothy Cook, Diane Braun, Randy Davis, Susan Morrison, Elissa Ackermann, Pat & Joe Klein, Aria Schaner, Myron Kopp, Bennett Hartman, Maggie Schafer, Rosie Porsborg, Ed Schaner, Chuck Zachmeier, Bill Kuntz, Markus Franck, Michelle Duppong, Ray Reidinger, Frances Geiger, Steve Braus, Bev Geiser, James Geiger, Jim Fleck, Veronica Beckler, Mark K. Anderson, Albert & Betty Kostelecky, Lane Staiger, Yvette Maxson, Deb Koch, Paulette Giess, Brooke Thompson, Margie Duppong, Pauline Zeiszler, Lillie Randa, Kaylyn Bauer, Evelyn Berger, Eunice Miller, Gordon Polanchek, Tom Froelich, Craig Molianen, Leota Burns, DeLores Frohnauer, Emma Jablonski, Leonard Hatzenbuhler, EllaMae Kitzman, Tillie Kopp, Robert Geiger, Becky Graner, Stephena Wuitschick, Kurt Wetzel, Dorismae Johnson, Myrnd Anderson, Tony Pfleger, Ludmilla Ferderer, Shirley Manifold, Donna Olson, Candy Martian, Alice Olzweski, Timothy Wuitschick, Mary Masseth, Kathy Perrin, George S.M. Schmidt, Flint Ternes, Hilda & Steven Bachmeier, Grace Johnson, Jo Ann Ereth, Loretta Olson, Della McFall

If you have changes to the prayer list, please call the parish office at 663-9563 to update the list!

Thank you!!



The Weekly Article from

## **FATHER SHANE CAMPBELL**

As I mentioned last week, I spent some time with our youth in the St. Paul/Minneapolis area last week as they prepared for the Steubenville Youth Conference on the University of St. Thomas Campus in St. Paul, MN. We had a great time together chatting in the hotel, celebrating Mass together, playing a little mini golf and everything in between. I have asked our youth minister, Shawna Helbling, to write a little bit about the conference and the experience of our youth.

This weekend has truly been filled with God's grace and blessing. We started our adventure with Mass at the Cathedral with Bishop Kagan with other parishes from across the diocese who we shared this trip with. After Mass, we loaded 2 buses and made our way to the cities. We were excited to have Fr. Campbell with us on Wednesday evening and most of the day Thursday and Friday to share in some of our experiences. Thursday started with Mass, celebrated by Fr. Brian Gross (from Watford City) and Fr. Campbell at the Cathedral in St. Paul (Fun Fact: St. Paul's Cathedral was where Fr. Campbell was ordained a priest and celebrated his first Mass!) After Mass and a tour of the Cathedral, we moved on to some fun in the sun at Valley Fair. After Valley Fair, we played mini golf by the Como Zoo and called it a night. Friday morning we had a couple of hours at the Mall of America and enjoyed lunch at the Hard Rock Café. Once we were done there, we headed off to the University of St. Thomas to start the conference. We started with a Traveler's Mass and then the night activities began. We got to praise and worship with our favorite band "Sonar" all weekend. It is always great to have their message and music present at the conference. We were able to listen to some amazing speakers throughout the weekend including Ennie Hickman, Fr. Michael Schmitz, and Sr. Miriam Heidlan. They all talked about how we can encounter Christ in all sort of ways in our lives. Saturday, we were able to go to Mass and spend some time in adoration in the morning and in the evening. The power of the Holy Spirit was truly with us during those times. Our youth were truly impacted by the time in adoration. I know that they all have deep desire to know Christ more and have a closer relationship with Him. It is beautiful to see how much this weekend can impact their lives. Sunday, we closed the conference with an amazing praise and worship session, final words and remarks from all of the speakers, and closing Mass celebrated by the Auxiliary Bishop for the Archdiocese of St. Paul/Minneapolis, Bishop Andrew Cozzens. He delivered a great and challenging homily to send us all away with. One line from Bishop Cozzens that I believe was great, "God will always satisfy the hungry heart; He will feed it and make it ready to take on the world. When is the last time you let God in just enough to do that for you?" Those were beautiful words to depart with. I have to say that I am truly blessed to be able to see the growth of each youth as they continue on their journey. This generation needs the strength and the courage to continue to live out their faith in everyday life. They all have truly beautiful souls and God wants them to continue to grow. Thank you to the parishioners and friends of the Church of St. Joseph for your prayers and financial support of our youth group! I encourage any of the youth of our parish to just get involved. I promise you will not be sorry that you did!

I would like to thank Shawna and Julie Zachmeier for helping chaperone this trip for our youth. I also would like to encourage any of our youth in grades 6-12 to participate in all of the youth events here at the parish. Watch the bulletin for more information about upcoming events! Save the date for Steubenville St. Paul next summer (8<sup>th</sup> thru 12<sup>th</sup> graders for the 2015-2016 school year) July 29-31, 2016!

Have a wonderful and blessed week! Fr. Campbell



Youth with Fr. Campbell in the St. Joseph Chapel at the St. Paul Cathedral during our tour. Pictured (in order from left to right) Fr. Campbell, Noah Voigt, McKenna Vogel, Cathy Friesz, Jaci Engelhardt, Julie Zachmeier, Jaysea Bowers, Emily Tweten, Courtney Zachmeier, Rose Neuberger, Shawna Helbling, and Jacob Bendish (front)

St. Joseph, Pray for us!!

#### Sympto-Thermal Natural Family Planning Class Offered:

There will be a series of 3 natural family planning classes offered in the Sympto-Thermal Method on August 29th, September 12th and 26th from 9-11 a.m. held at the St. Anne School in the Parish Center. To register or for more information please contact Aimee Bachmeier MSN, RN at 934-0809 bachmeieraimeee@yahoo.com.



## Masses Offered in Spanish

The Church of Corpus Christi in Bismarck is going to offer the Mass in Spanish for the Hispanic community in Bismarck and Mandan on the third Sunday of the month beginning in June at

1:00 pm. All are welcome. The address is 1919 N. 2nd. in Bismarck. The last date for the summer is *August 16*. We will schedule more

masses in August. We need volunteers for lectors, servers, sacristans, and to help with music. If you have any questions or to volunteer please call or text Fr. Terry Wipf at 701-226-1609 or email twipf@bismarckdiocese.com



#### **Liturgical Ministers Wanted!!**

Due to a scheduling error, the weekend of August 29 & 30 was omitted from the current schedule. If you are able to help cover the ministries for the weekend, please call the parish office. We need 1 lector for each Mass, 4 Eucharistic Ministers for the 4pm & 8:30am Mass and 6 Eucharistic Ministers for 10:30am Mass, altar servers for each Mass, Ushers and gift bearers.



The Diocese of Bismarck is sponsoring the THIRST 2015 Women's Conference on Saturday, September 19, 2015 at the University of Mary in Bismarck, ND. The conference begins at 9AM with registration, and it ends with the celebration of the vigil Mass at 4:30PM by Bishop David D.

Kagan. The sacrament of reconciliation will also be offered in the afternoon. Women of all ages and faiths can register online at <a href="http://bismarckdiocese.com/thirst2015">http://bismarckdiocese.com/thirst2015</a>. The guest speaker will be Fr. Scott Traynor, and he will be delivering three presentations. A brief biography of Fr. Traynor is available on the registration website, as well as a schedule of events. The conference is <a href="https://example.com/FREE">FREE</a> to all women, and breakfast and lunch are included. Any questions regarding the conference can be directed to Holly Krumm by email <a href="https://example.com/hkrumm@bismarckdiocese.com">hkrumm@bismarckdiocese.com</a> or phone (701) 204-7223.

# Smile! Say Cheese! It's time to start the New Parish Picture Directory!!



Be sure to make your picture appointments soon to get the date and time that you would like! You can go to the church website (www.stjosephmandan.com) and click the scrolling banner on the front page. Appointments can also be made this weekend after Masses. If you have any questions, please contact the parish office!

# **Neighborhood** Happenings



**Aug 4:** \*Ultreya Church of St. Anne Basement, 7pm. Ultreya is a gathering of men and women who have attended Cursillo. It is intended to help the Cursillista move forward in the 3 tenets of Cursillo; prayer, study, and action. If you have questions, please call Kathy at 701-527-3221

•Back to School Extravaganza Kohl's & CHI St. Alexis Health will be having "Alex's Buddy Clinic" in Dykshoorn Park in Mandan from 1pm-6pm. Children are encouraged to bring their favorite stuffed animal or doll to the event to be "evaluated" by doctors and nurses for "pretend" injuries. Also includes food, educational booths, games, prizes, races, and free ID cards for children.

**Aug 10-14:** \*Iconography Workshop Instructor Nicholas Markell will once again be at Spirit of Life for another Iconography Workshop. Participants will complete the icon of the Virgin of Tenderness during the workshop. Workshop cost is \$395. Contact the Spirit of Life office for more information and to register. (701) 663-1660.

# Youth Ministry Family Fun Night!

Wednesday, August 12 from 5:30pm-8:30pm Sertoma Park & SuperSlide Amusement Park

All Youth entering grades 6-12 and their families are invited to join us for a night of food, fellowship and fun! The youth ministry program will provide the main meal and families are asked to bring something to share. Please call Shawna at the parish office for more information and to RSVP. We look forward to seeing lots of faces of current and new youth group members!

## **Marriage Encounter Upcoming Retreats**

Married couples – Consider doing something great for yourselves and your marriage. The Marriage Encounter weekend involves 15-20 couples. A series of presentations are given by a team of Catholic couples and a priest. The focus of the weekend is the couple, *not* group sessions. The presentations allow each couple a rare opportunity to look at themselves as individuals, then look at their marriage and relationship to each other, and finally to look at their relationship to God, the church, and the world. After each presentation, the husband and wife have time in the privacy of their room for their own personal discussion.

#### **Upcoming Marriage Encounter Dates**

Sept 25-27, 2015 St. Mary's Parish Family – Bismarck, ND October 16-18, 2015 East Grand Forks, MN November 20-22, 2015 Medora, ND



Contact: Rob and Angie Waletzko (701)347-1998
Applications@ndwwme.org

# Liturgy Assignments for Next Week — Thank you for your gifts of time & talent!

	Eucharistic Ministers	Lector	Gitts	Usners	Servers	Piano	Singers
AUG 8 4:00 PM	Dan & Marge Feist Ralph Gabrysh, Becky Hollingsworth	Donavon Schumacher	Dennis & Jolene Schafer	Team 1	Marnie Barrios	Karen	Michele, Emily
AUG 9 8:30 AM	Dean & Becky Berger Jo Greff, Tyler Gerhardt	Denny Hildebrand	Dean Berger Family	Team 4	Dominic & Clare Schaefbauer	Sara	Lacey, Lyvon, Priscilla
AUG 9 10:30 AM	Sarah Holzer, Paul Moch Allen & Karen Shreve Tom & Faye Conlon	Pat Meuchel	Jayme & Michele Renner	Team 5	Dylan & Allie Fleck	Theresa	Wendy, Dan, Geri

## **Contributions** — Thank you for your gift of treasure!

	Adult	Children	Plate	Thursday	Automatic Withdrawal	Total
Weekend of July 4 & 5	\$ 8,980	\$ 4	\$ 683	\$ N/A	\$ 2,180	\$ 11,847
Weekend of July 11 & 12	\$ 9,139	\$ 1	\$ 618	\$ N/A	\$ N/A	\$ 9,758
Weekend of July 18 & 19	\$ 8,635	\$ 4	\$ 588	\$ N/A	\$ 3,411	\$ 12,638
Weekend of July 25 & 26	\$ 9,716	\$ 27	\$ 408	\$ N/A	\$ N/A	\$ 10,151
JULY TOTALS	\$ 36,470	\$ 36	\$ 2,297	\$ 0	\$ 5,591	\$ 44,394